New Shopping Center Should Be Built

By: Corey Sipe


In 2005, the on-campus population of ECSU will grow by four hundred and fifty students after the completion of the South Residence Village. The village will include three residence halls, each housing one hundred and fifty students. The first hall will house freshmen while the other two will house upperclassmen. The village will increase the number of residence halls on South Campus from four to seven. Eastern has an obligation, as a university to meet student’s needs and this increased population should result in the development of a dining, shopping, and entertainment complex on university property.


The University of Connecticut owns several shopping centers along the Route 195 corridor and near residence halls. Most of these centers are full of both restaurants and stores. These centers allow students enjoy themselves and hang out in a safe environment without having to leave town. In fact, these centers not only attract UCONN students but ECSU students and Storrs residents as well. 


ECSU should seriously investigate purchasing the Kramer Middle School located on Prospect Street. The school should be renovated into a center allowing small businesses, which are currently spread out all over town, to be located together. The ECSU Business Department could utilize this resource by allowing students with advisor supervision, to start up and maintain their own small business. The center would help eliminate the familiar adage, “There’s nothing to do on-campus”. A nightclub, with several different themed music rooms along with entertainment on the weekends, should be a key part to this project. 

Many may argue that more emphasis should be placed on downtown Willimantic. Those who walk along downtown Willimantic will see many vacant storefronts and students often complain of stores being too expensive. Although some restaurants and stores have proven to attract college students and keep downtown alive, the city has instead put too much focus in developing the North Windham corridor along Route 6 near Wal-Mart. 

It would be nice to see downtown Willimantic take on the same transformation as downtown Middletown experienced. If one takes a walk along the streets of downtown Middletown, they will see a mixture of stores and restaurants catering to a variety of tastes. This development was spurred in part from assistance by Wesleyan University, located near downtown. 


Officials from the town of Windham and administrators from ECSU should seriously consider ways in how to meet students’ needs in the areas of shopping, dining, and nightlife. 
